City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

8/13/2025
Called to order by Ken Streich at 6:30pm.

Members present: Ron Knutson, Ken Streich, Bill Faulkner, Dick Dufour

Members Absent: Brian Schrimpf - excused

Others Present: Michael Kohnke, Mark Robinson
Motion by Faulkner/Dufour to approve comp time/monthly reports. Motion carried
Old Business
1) Discussion with possible action on sewer department operations
· Package sent to personnel was approved with added vacation time. Will start advertising in September, would like to have hired by Jan 1.
2) Discussion with possible action on unused land by city Landfill

· Kohnke spoke with some realtors: average fee is 6% or $2,500. Discussed worth and options. Committee would like to try as “for sale by owner” Discussed how to sell on own. Motion by Dufour/Faulkner to attempt to sell land as “for sale by owner” Discussed WI surplus. Motion carried.

3) Discussion with possible action on erosion issue on Park Street by Family Dollar

· Kohnke has not heard from owners, sent second letter. 

4) Discussion with possible action on city uniforms

· Contract with Unifirst until is not up until middle of 2026, Kohnke did get updated pricing, and will share with committee.
New Business:
1) Discussion with possible action on Grass cutting and Snow shoveling fees 
· Public Safety committee suggested for fees to be raised. Discussed current fees, public safety would like to double current fees. Discussed notices. Faulkner suggested raise fees by half instead of double or $50/hr whichever higher. Motion by Faulkner/Dufour to raise fees to $100 for first offense, $150 for second, and $200 for third or $50 per hour, whichever is higher. Motion carried. 

2) Discussion with possible action on street sweeper purchase

· Discussion on current sweeper and selling price. Public works is using the sweeper minimumly to avoid more wear & tear. Kohnke provided quotes for new sweepers vs refurbished. Discussed refurbished options, prices, and warranties. Discussed financing options. Discussed differences between refurbished options. Discussed being able to rent out sweeper more if city had a reliable one. Discussed other PW vehicles. Motion by Knutson/Faulkner to take $50k from CD money for heavy equipment & check financing to purchase 2015 refurbished TYMCO 500X street sweeper for $149,450.00. Motion carried. 

3) Discussion with possible action on 2026 budget

· Discussed changes from 2025 to 2026 budget. Discussed salt prices, road repair, DNR landfill mandates. Discussion on road repair budget, wheel tax money plans, and paving costs. Discussed sewer/ water department numbers. Will discuss more next month. 

Citizen Comments: Mark Robinson asked why city is street sweeping at all in Forest Lane? Kohnke stated it helps to keep sand and vegetation out of the storm sewers and gutters. Streich stated the weeds get bad in Forest Lane. Mark Robinson also questioned why city would be selling the landfill property. There has been interest shown in the past and it would be income for the city and future income for county. Discussed city’s options. Robinson also stated he has had garbage pick up issues. He would like public works to pick up missed garbage. 
Streich brought up deer crossing signs and tree removal, Public Works will be working on getting these taken care of. 
Next Regular Meeting: 9/17/2025
Motion by Faulkner/Dufour to adjourn carried at 7:25pm

Minutes by Marie Anderson

